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Abstract: A brief review of the Water Acquisition Program, and Irrigation Efficiency Grants Program, and some recent examples of water conservation and acquisition projects in Washington. Water right holders are required by state law in Washington State to install and maintain fish protection devices (primarily screens) to prevent the entrainment of fish into water diversion structures, and provide for free passage of fish life.  Evaluation of the effectiveness of screens to protect fish has been primarily focused on the mechanics of the screen design without recognizing, other sources of potential mortality associated with water diversion systems, or opportunities to integrate habitat restoration into project design. Recently, the evaluation of water diversions has been expanded to include a more comprehensive review of diversion structure location, design, and management. Creatively designing and managing irrigation diversions to integrate off-channel salmonid rearing habitat, or facilitating changes of points of diversion of water rights, can provide cost-effective means of restoring or increasing salmonid productivity.
